SHIREOAKS PARISH COUNCIL
Neighbourhood Plan Sub Committee
Minutes of meeting held on 19th March  2013 at Worksop Town Hall
1. To receive apologies for absence



 Apologies were received from Mr. J. Palmer.
2.  Approve Minutes of previous meeting 
· Approved 
3.
Chairman’s Report
· The collection of the surveys had been hard work but mainly positive and fruitful.
· Two members of the NP Team had attended a meeting with a planning officer from Bassetlaw District Council to discuss suggested areas of alternative development within the village.  Further details would be reported later in the meeting.
4. Secretary’s Report
· Catering options for the consultation event were brought to the meeting and decision was made for a mixed buffet.  The rest of the event had been confirmed.  It was suggested that further flyers be offered to the school children to take home to remind residents of the event. 
5. To finalise content of boards, questions, printing and layouts for the consultation events. 
OPUN were printing boards and BDC had offered maps of the village so that residents addresses could be recorded at the event.  Questions for each board would be printed for completion after residents had looked at the options.
6. Update on survey
Appreciation was expressed to the volunteers who had been collecting surveys.  To date 250 had been received. Scott O’Dell was to be asked for his costs to input the information and draw up an analysis report.
7. Any Other Business 
Mike Ogden thanked officers at Bassetlaw District Council planning and conservation departments for their time in discussing the alternative development sites within the village.  He felt that in the past Shireoaks had been ‘targeted’ for development.  Discussions had covered the areas in the centre of the village identified at a previous meeting.  These would have given the area more cohesion and prevented further lineation.  However it appeared that there were a number of obstacles including constraints caused by listed buildings and the possibility of ancient sites being affected.  The District Council could consider further sites but there would have to be considerable negotiations with various agencies and landowners and many hoops to jump through.

Natalie Cockrell informed the Team that further funding up to £7,000 had been made available from the Government for the first 500 applicants.

there was a further The next meeting was to be 19th March at 2.15pm at Worksop Town Hall.
8.      Date of next meeting
     Tuesday March 26th
CS14

